
Maple/Willow 

Teaching and Learning  

This term the children have been learning about Queen Elizabeth I through a 

sensory curriculum of smells, tastes and textures and looking at artefacts from 

long ago. Alongside this theme the children have been learning about colour with 

all their learning being based around a different colour each week.  

To complete the colour theme the children celebrated Diwali the Hindu Festival 

of Light and had great fun at Halloween dipping for apples and dressing up and 

going guising around school with jokes on a talking switch. For Bonfire Night 

there was candy floss and Sparkler fun. 

All of the children in Maple and Willow are now being assessed with a new 

system called MAPP ( Mapping and Assessing Personal Progress) which follows a 

rating scale to show a continuum of Skills Development. 

Behaviour and Safety of Children 

In Maple and Willow classes there are many areas of health and safety to follow 

including learning to use equipment such as hoist and slings, standing frames and 

other specialist items. Mrs Rutherford and Miss Faragher have passed on their 

wealth of knowledge to me and with support from the Physiotherapist and the 

Occupational Therapist, I feel confident with using all the equipment which 

enhances the learning opportunities of the children.  

Another area of responsibility has been learning about the various ways to 

provide food for the children, whether it be from knowing the texture of the 

food to avoid choking to being able to provide food through a gastrostomy tube 

and administer medication, I have had support from Mrs Thompson the School 

Nurse with this and now know all feeding and medication plans for the children 

in Maple and Willow. 

Leadership and Management 

I am very much enjoying my position of Classroom Manager in Maple/Willow 

classes and have taken each child’s learning intentions and planned their 

curriculum to ensure that everyone is fully included in their learning.  

I am using my knowledge of computing and technology to include switch access 

and the use of the Eye Gaze. 

The staff teams from both classes have to come together as one class group 

and are supporting me to further the children’s learning experiences. 

I have worked with all the professionals involved with the children to set two 

individual targets for each child using MAPP, the opportunity to work with the 

Physiotherapist, Occupational Therapist and the Speech Therapist means that 

the children will have the best possible support to complete their targets. 

 

 

 



Achievement and Progress  
                           
All learners in Maple/Willow have been based lined on a rating score of 1 in 

October 2017 and will practice their skills daily to progress on the scale. I will 

report on the progress made on the next report to the Governors. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Amanda Williams Class Manager, Maple/Willow 
 

 


